REVISED

STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
RS30342 / HO161

This legislation closes three loopholes in Idaho’s food stamp program and returns greater accountability and
oversight to the Idaho legislature. This bill limits the Department of Health and Welfare's ability to waive
work requirements for the SNAP program by implementing the following provisions: 1) it would not allow
the department to use geographic waivers without the legislature's express approval; 2) it prohibits the use
of no-good-cause exemptions; and, 3) it implements mandatory employment and training for all able-bodied
enrollees in food stamps.

FISCAL NOTE

This legislation should have a minimal-to-no adverse impact on the General Fund or other state funds. Not
only is the federal government responsible for a portion of the share of Employment and Training (E&T)
expenses, but the proposed legislation would likely reintroduce approximately 21,138 work registrants to
the Idaho workforce and increase the state's gross domestic product by $396 million, producing an unknown
net-positive effect on state revenues. Therefore, the fiscal impact to the state is likely a net increase in revenue.

Contact:
Representative Kevin Andrus
(208) 332-1000
Senator Carl Bjerke
(208) 332-1000

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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